
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

D.O. No. 16/2017-SBM-1 Dated: 27th April, 2017 

 
 

Sub: Release  of  newspaper  Notification  to  encourage  manufacturers  of 

Garbage Bins to register on GeM (Government e Marketplace). 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
 

As you are aware, as part of Swachh Bharat Mission (Urban) a massive drive 

to initiate Source Segregation of waste is planned to be kicked off on 5th June 2017. I 

thank you for taking a lot of initiative on this and encouraging all cities in your state to 

participate. 

 

2. As a part of this drive, MoUD has been facilitating the procurement of 2 colour 

garbage bin sets by cities through the Government e Marketplace (GeM) portal of 

DGS&D. Several cities have already availed of this facility, and one of the major cities’ 

reverse auction process for 2.5 lakh sets is expected to start shortly on GeM. 

 

3. MoUDs objective is to ensure all cities get the best prices through this process, 

for which it is important that manufacturers of these bins which are in the vicinity of 

those cities participate in the process, because their freight costs would be lower. 

 

4. For this purpose, it is requested that a notification may be released by the state 

in your local newspapers to inform all manufacturers of garbage bin of this process and 

to encourage them to enroll/register on GeM. A draft notification is appended with this 

letter for your reference, it may be modified and/or translated to local language as well. 

You are requested to release this notification as soon as possible in your local 

newspapers (size of notification may be decided by you). SBM-U IEC funds may be 

utilized to pay for such notification release. 



Once again, thank you in anticipation for your support and cooperation in 

making this drive a success. 

 

With regards, 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To, 
Mission Directors of States 

 
Copy to: 

1. Addl Mission Director (SBM) 
2. Director General, DGS&D 
3. PPS to Secy (UD) 
4. DS (SBM – II & III) 
5. CPHEEO 

6.   Section 



                                                                       

 

Invitation to register on Government e Marketplace 

for Manufacturers of Plastic Garbage Containers 

 

 It is informed that under the Swachh Bharat Mission (Urban), all 

cities/towns of <<name of state>> are starting a massive drive for waste 

segregation at source. This drive will start on 5th June 2017 and will go 

on from that time. 

 

 As part of this drive, cities/towns across India are procuring sets of 

2 plastic garbage containers for distribution among citizens of their 

respective cities/towns. Most of the cities/towns are procuring the same 

through the Government e Marketplace (Product List » waste containers 

and accessories » swachh bharat 12 litre waste container set). 

 

 All manufacturers of plastics, who may be interested in supplying 

the above, may register on the Government e Marketplace portal 

(https://gem.gov.in/). 

 

For further queries, manufacturers may contact GeM helpline at 011-

43505211 / 011- 43505213 and /or email helpdesk-gem[at]gov[dot]in. 
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